
 
 
 
 
 
 

          January 10, 2022 
 

 
VIA E-MAIL 
 
Caroline Thomas Jacobs 
Director, Office of Energy Infrastructure Safety  
715 P Street, 20th Floor 
Sacramento, CA 95814 
 
 
RE:   SDG&E Comments on Energy Safety’s RSE Workshop 

Docket RSE-Group 
 
Dear Director Thomas Jacobs: 
 

SDG&E appreciates the opportunity to participate in the Risk Spend Efficiency (RSE) 
workshop that was held by Energy Safety on December 9, 2021. SDG&E looks forward to the 
opportunity to participate in ongoing discussion facilitated by Energy Safety around RSEs. 
Given that the evolution of RSEs can have significant impacts across organizations and 
programs, SDG&E suggests allowing a commensurate amount of time to allow for new ideas to 
develop around best practices and taking a paced approach with any potential changes.  

 
While SDG&E has no additional comments on the matters preliminarily discussed at the 

workshop beyond those submitted prior to the workshop, SDG&E understands that Energy 
Safety may continue to consider additional guidelines regarding RSEs and their use in the 
electrical corporations’ Wildfire Mitigation Plans (WMPs). To that end, SDG&E requests that 
stakeholders, including SDG&E, be afforded the opportunity to provide comment on any further 
guidelines or requirements under consideration by Energy Safety. 
 

SDG&E looks forward to working with Energy Safety on this matter.  
 

 
Respectfully submitted, 

 
/s/ Laura M. Fulton 
Attorney for 
San Diego Gas and Electric Company 

Laura M. Fulton 
Senior Counsel  

8330 Century Park Court, CP32F 
San Diego, CA 92123-1548 

LFulton@SDGE.com 


